
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

April 25, 2018
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
Dr. Thomas E. Graham, Commissioner


Jon Sperry, R-Stratton

Danny Householder, President, R-Saline Township
John Cothran, A-Tiltonsville

John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Sandy Reasbeck, A-Yorkville
Brandon Andresen, R- Jefferson County


Chris Rawlings, Brush Creek Township
David Snelting, R- Steubenville



Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township
Tim Miller, R-Toronto




Mark Clark, R- Island Creek Township

Bob Bertram, Toronto




Rob Herron, R-Knox Township
Mayor George Hopkins, R- Adena


Rick Richetti, R- Mt. Pleasant Township

Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



Eric Mercer, R- Salem Township
Mayor David Gaffney, R-Bloomingdale


Dan Cermak, R- Smithfield Township

Darla Pletcher, A- Bloomingdale



William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale



Wayne Ruckman, A- Steubenville Township

Barbara Glessner, R-Empire



Larry DeLuca, R- Warren Township
Jason Smith, R-Irondale




Kevin Walker, R- Wayne Township
Bob Smith, R-Mingo Junction



Ron Lazear, R-Wells Township
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant


Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



STAFF
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Martin Sohovich, Director

Perry Anderson, A-Smithfield



Tabatha Glover, Administrative Assistant
OPENING OF MEETING:

President Householder opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF March 28, 2018 MEETING








A motion was made by Phil Jordan, Rosss Township to accept the minutes of the March 28, 2018 meeting; seconded by Mayor Charles Banannio, Village of Mt. Pleasant; motion passed unanimously.  
COMMITTEE REPORT

Executive committee- President Householder announced that there is still a vacancy on the executive board. The Secretary position needs to be filled. We have someone interested in the position; Kelly Bauknecht, Village of Dillonvale. Barb Glessner, Village of Empire nominated Kelly Bauknecht as the Secretary for the Regional Planning Commission Executive Board. Mayor Charles Banannio, Village 
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of Mt. Pleasant seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT - Martin 


A project that is going to pick up a lot of steam in the month of May; which is related to the 2020 census is LUCA. Regional Planning is responsible to do throughout the county an update of local census addresses. I have reached out to a bunch of organizations, but not getting a lot of sources so it is going to be an all hands wherever we can get help sort of thing; particularly on new residential construction in your communities in the last 10 years. We are trying to provide an updated address list for the census. Send me an email if you know of any new houses built in the past 10 years. We don’t have a central building department here for the county so again it is hit and miss in terms of finding properties where houses have been built out in the townships or in the villages or cities. 

We have a better handle on demolitions, mainly what the city of Steubenville and Land bank is doing. So if you can, provide me with any assistance on new residential structures in your areas, I am looking for assistance in this aspect.

Flood damage- I was informed there is a meeting next Wednesday 8:00 in this room with FEMA to review the damage assessments. President Householder reminded everyone to bring the flood assessment paperwork that EMA sent to you along with your estimates, pictures, and any other paperwork that you may have on the damages. 

Port Authority Update-Evan Scurti provided an update for us: He is in continued discussions with 2 energy firms looking to come into the County. He is also working on an oil and gas impact brochure. I mentioned last month that he is organizing a summer marketing event bringing in commercial developers from the Pittsburgh area. Infrastructure and land improvement strategies; he is continuing to work with the Village of Mingo concerning Commercial Ave. Also, he is trying to work on getting qualified properties for the abandoned gas station grants so that we can clean up the tanks in those areas. There is actually two sites that we are currently working. RiverRail projects 7.8 acres is the land next to the east of the new Pilot gas station. We just finished up with the Phase I VAP and working to do further work there to clean up that property for redevelopment. Evan also mentioned that he met with a representative of the Ohio Electric Cooperatives, the company who took over the Cardinal Plant. He also plans on meeting with Yorkville and Tiltonsville officials regarding the Ohio Enterprise Program. 

Land Bank Lot Maintenance-This is related to properties that have been demolished by the land bank but no end user has come forward. We have contracts available; Cross Creek, Empire, Irondale, Mingo Jct., Mt. Pleasant, Rayland, Smithfield Twp., Steubenville Twp., Toronto, Warren Twp., and Wells Twp. These are 1 year contracts. The rate we will pay per lot is $400/year to maintain each lot. We will give you $200 upfront once you bring back two signed copies of the contract and we counter-sign them. We will give the remained of the amount due after the growing season. 


This is a serious issue for us. Last year the state of Ohio came in to inspect our properties. They found 5 in default which cost us almost $5,000 to fix the issues associated with the inspections. Spring is coming, so the state will be coming in to do inspections again. We do need these properties maintained, weeds wacked, and any trash that may be dumped on the lots to be picked up and taken away. We also ask you to take photographs of what you are doing. We need to keep proof in our files for the state. 

Grant Pipeline- Two weeks ago we were informed that we received $226,000 for the allocation grant for the next two years. I was expecting it to be near $300,000. We were a little surprised that our neighboring counties received more than we did although we are a distressed county in this area. 
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We have to net out the fair housing and administration. After doing that we will have a grant total of $180,800 to be distributed across 4 projects. Two to be completed in 2019 and two in 2020.We did not receive many applications so we decided to extend the deadline for applications until next week, Tuesday, May 1st by the close of business. 


I am working with Stratton on their bridge project. The Smithfield water tank replacement; we have been working on a new income survey. 250 surveys randomly generated in a lot of work. We will be finishing that up this week, so that is a good thing. It is $500,000 so worth the effort. We are working on some projects in Toronto for a sewer pump replacement, and a skate and dog park. Irondale with their retaining wall issues, we are going to work with them to try to find other sources of funding to minimize the burden on Irondale. 

In the case of CHIP, moving forward to re-compete with the City of Toronto with Hall Community Development as the consultant; the funding dropped from $800,000 two years ago to $700,000 this year. The demand for it is 5-10 times what it is. We are moving forward on that proposal which will be due next week. 


Program availability- We are working with the Village of Dillonvale on a critical infrastructure application for their community building. There are also two revitalization grants available; Neighborhood and Downtown, this funding cycle as well. 



PY2018 CDBG-CDIS Schedule- We are still on schedule. The only change is project applications are due by May 1st by the close of business. We will be evaluating them on May 2nd. Public notices for the 2nd public hearing will be mailed and our 2nd public hearing will be held at the commissioner’s office in May. I am looking to put those applications in by June 1st. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tabatha - Total expenditures for March were $13,386.67. Our current cash balance as of March 31st was $91,890.40.


COMMUNITY ENVISIONING TRAINING Martin

I wanted to do a wrap up and a refresher on community envisioning tonight. In January we started with Community Profiling which is considered a positive look at your community’s needs, etc. moving forward. February we looked at the actual needs assessment process and how we tie that in to the CDBG program. In March as promised we delivered a jurisdiction oriented directory for grants and loans. We gave you a quick reference and synopsis of the grants and loans that are out there. It gives you a starting point to rationally look at things for your community. In the month of April we are going to talk about community envisioning. 

I received a lot of input from the various jurisdictions. This summer I will be working with each of the jurisdictions to further refine the forms filled out and get them standardized. I am going to be setting up appointments with each jurisdiction this summer. 


Short terms needs assessment- what is very prominent in any of the literature and anything you review in this area is the importance of helping your local community groups. Focus on target groups, but particularly for us one that ties in for us is the LMI community. In the case within CDBG, we have CIDS needs worksheet that we hand out to you that is a valuable resource. 


Tying things together-The four components of what I call community profiling; Community backgrounder, Community Promotion, the other two elements are Capital assets inventory, and District neighborhood profiles. Again I am going to be working with jurisdictions this summer; case by case, one by one; having a comprehensive view of the county versus just a few jurisdictions. My goal is to make sure we have a comprehensive output out of this whole thing so that we have a better sense of our assets, our opportunities for common development, needs, and things of that nature. 
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RPC Grants & Loans Directory- If I were to give you a complete profile of each grant/ loan we would have a stack of paper 6 feet tall. The intention was to give you a quick index based on in terms of what the grant topic was. For example; parks and rec. Then to be able to very quickly get a synopsis of what the requirements are for that grant, deadlines for submission, jurisdictional requirements, etc. so the intention is basically for you to very quickly figure out if you can qualify and what you have to bring to the table and what you have to be able to support. The intention wasn’t to give you every detail of it, but to give you a sense of what you are looking at so you know what you have to do. 

Long term community visioning-What I found reviewing all of this literature, focus groups, and working with groups in your communities. From a group working in the University of Wisconsin, they define visioning as a process by which a community envisions the future it wants and then plans how to achieve it. A key to the success of this process is that the goals and actions are firmly rooted in the goals and values of the local community.

Community visioning: answering key questions- What you are trying to do is answer four questions. Where are we now? Where are we going as a community? Where do we want to be? How do we get there? The issue is achievement methods. You start with again a community profile. A lot of these organizations will do what is called a trend analysis related to the state of the community: crime, income, etc. Then they define a vision of the future or a vision statement or process. Then finally an action plan to get there. One of the things I like is called the top three approach. You should factor these items into any type of planning for the future. Which is (1) what are the things you want to preserve? What do you want to see 30-40 years from now? (2) What don’t you like or what do you want to change?  (3) What things do you want to create? I’ve mentioned before there are many tools available out there. Many people use SWOT and force field analysis which is what do you feel is supporting you or moving you in the right direction and what forces are working against you. 

The intention this spring was to give you a little bit more to work with in terms of planning and tying it into the CDBG sources out there that are available. Again the issue of looking into the future and it is what you make it. One thing about planning is that it provides a very broad and hence what you choose to make it. It is any jurisdiction’s choice. 

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 23rd, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room. 
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Lou Vandeborne, Cross CreekTownship to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mayor Tammy Morelli, Village of Rayland; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kelly Bauknecht, Secretary






As per Tabatha Glover
